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Mr Richard Anderson to retire from the Namoi Cotton Limited Board (ASX: NAM) 

 

Namoi Cotton Chairman, Mr Tim Watson today announced that Mr Richard Anderson, a long 

serving Director of Namoi Cotton will be retiring at the upcoming Annual General Meeting to be 

held on 30 July 2019. 

 

Mr Watson said, “Mr Anderson has provided distinguished service to our business over the past 

18 years. He has held the position of Chairman of both the Audit and Compliance Committee and 

the Marketing and Financial Risk Management Committee He has served the interests of the 

growers and Namoi Cotton shareholders well in his time on the Board.” 

 

“My fellow Directors and I would like to personally thank Richard for his, commitment over the 

past 17 years and we wish Richard and his family all the best for the future.” 

 

For further information, please contact: 

Namoi Cotton Limited 

Bailey Garcha  

Company Secretary  

(07) 4631 6103 
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